Beloit Elementary Site Council Meeting
Monday, August 29, 2022

The August Site Council meeting was called to order by President, Amanda Schwerman.  Members present were:  B Fincham, Lynn Feldmann, Chrissie Harris, Luke Long, Stephanie Porter, Amber Quayle, Julia Rabe, Brady Dean, & Janet Porter.  Minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed.  Julia moved to approve the minutes; B seconded.  Motion carried.

New Site Council member, Stephanie Porter, was recognized and welcomed.  New member, Megan Gronewoller, was also recognized but unfortunately, could not be present.

 Committee Reports 
· By-Laws –   New members, Stephanie & Megan, will join Brady & Amanda as part of the committee.  
· Character Ed – Due to earning State & National School of Character Award, we are now making a 90 second video of where we started to where we are now.  The video will be submitted to the National Seminar as part of a group of 65 participants throughout the nation.
· Goals – We are focusing on our Relationships & Relevance goals and will soon begin the next cycle.
· Parent Involvement – Amber Quayle will be joining the committee.  Parent Ambassador letters went out last Friday to new families of BES.

Principal’s Report 
Mr. Dean reported that the school has a new assessment system this year, Fast Bridge.  This will replace Star Assessment & Aims Web.  They are finishing up the first round of testing and will soon be able to determine AR levels and reading groups.
Cross-grade level teams are being reestablished, adding the younger kids and new students to existing groups.  The teams will meet on Fridays.
They are continuing this year the Readers with Character curriculum which aligns with our Character Ed goals.  Fountas & Pinnell textbooks will be used for younger grade levels.  Upper grade levels will be using more novels as opposed to textbooks to meet their curriculum.

Student leadership teams will be formed this week.

Many improvements were made to the school including a new floor in the multipurpose room, new fencing around the AC units, new playground equipment, new sewer lines, carpet for the 4th and 5th grade classrooms, and new paint in the 6th grade hall.  

There are still many positions available within the school and they continue to look for help in filling these positions.  

Overall enrollment numbers remain about the same this year.  
 

KESA
Entering our 5th year, we have submitted all of our documentation to the Accreditation Review Council which will determine if we are fully accredited, conditionally accredited, or not accredited.  They send a consultant who makes sure we are on track with our goals.  While in the process to keep our accreditation, we will begin our planning phase for the next cycle.  

Board Meeting Sign Up
Members had the opportunity to sign up to represent the Site Council at the Board of Education meetings for the next school year.  Members not present will have an opportunity to sign up at the next meeting.  
	September 12, 2022 – Amanda
	October 10, 2022 – Julia
	November 14, 2022 – Amber
	December 12, 2022 – 
	February 13, 2023 – Luke?
	March 13, 2023 – 
	April 10, 2023 – Chrissie
	May 8, 2023 - B

Friends of BES
Friends for this month:  Ace Hardware for donating paint sticks to the library for shelf markers
		PTO for all the work they do for Fun Night & Fundraiser
		Tami Eck, Luther Ladies, Methodist Church, & Dollar Tree for donating school supplies

B moved to accept these nominations and Chrissie seconded.  Motion carried.

PTO Report
Amber reported that most of the new playground equipment has been installed.  Grandparents Day will be held on September 9, where the grandparents will get to visit the classrooms and also play BINGO.  The Box Tops competition will begin September 12, with the winners getting to decorate pumpkins & have a snack.  The school fundraiser will be ending on September 6.

Community Comments
There has been some concern with parking and street access on the north side of the school.  Due to resident vehicles parked on side streets and parents parking to pick up children, the street is limited to single lane traffic with cars trying to drive both directions.  There was discussion of trying to make one side of the street “No Parking” so that traffic may get through from both directions.  Mr. Dean said he would check with the city on the issue.

Amanda will report at the BOE meeting scheduled for Monday, September 12, 2022.
The next Site Council meeting is scheduled for Monday, September 26, at 4:00 PM in the BES Library.
Julia moved to adjourn the meeting; B seconded.  Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned.  

Chrissie Harris, Secretary 
